Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
This notice has nothing to do with any rule or rulemaking process.

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: July 14, 2016, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m., Open House; no formal presentation
PLACE:
Adventure Christian Church, 3701 N. Eichelberger Rd., Tavares, Florida, 32788

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Review of the final design of SR 19 – Little Lake Harris Bridge Replacement to inform the public and obtain input on the proposed design.
Financial Management No.: 238319-2-52-01
Project Description: Replace the existing bridge over Little Lake Harris
The Public Information Meeting will consist of an open house from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. FDOT personnel and representatives from the consultants preparing the construction plans will be present to answer questions and receive comments.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Jerry Warren at (407)644-7755 or Catalina Chacon, FDOT Project Manager, at (386)943-5039. A flyer will be distributed at the meeting.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting: Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator, (386)943-5367, Jennifer.Smith2@dot.state.fl.us.
Persons with disabilities who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact: Jerry C. Warren at Horizon Engineering Group, (407)644-7755, at least seven (7) days prior to the meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact us by using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.

For more information, you may contact: Catalina Chacon, FDOT Project Manager, (386)943-5039, catalina.chacon@dot.state.fl.us; and/or Jerry Warren at Horizon Engineering Group, (407)644-7755, jcwarren@horizoncivil.com.
Additional information on the project is also available at www.cflroads.com.
